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Referral from Overview and Scrutiny – The Dome 
 

20th January 2009 
 

Report of Head of Democratic Services 
 

 
PURPOSE OF REPORT 

 
To request Cabinet to consider a recommendation from the Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee in relation to the Call-in on the Dome. 
 
  Non-Key Decision  Referral from Overview 

& Scrutiny x
Date Included in Forward Plan  
This report is public  

 
 
RECOMMENDATION OF OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 
 
(1) That it be recommended to Cabinet that the further report requested with 

regard to the Dome (Cabinet Minute 97 (3) refers) contain details of the urgent 
works and financial implications of running the Dome until 1st June 2009. 

 
 
1.0 Introduction 
 
1.1 The Chief Executive agreed to a request by  Councillors Greenall, Plumb, Gerrard, 

Robinson and Sands to Call-in the decision made by Cabinet at its meeting on 9th 
December 2008 with regard to the Dome – Options – Minute 97. 

 
 At the Call-in held on the 5th January 2009 the Overview and Scrutiny Committee 

agreed to uphold Cabinet’s decision in relation to the Dome and made a 
recommendation to Cabinet for consideration. 

 
2.0 Proposal Details 
 
2.1 The resolutions agreed by the Overview and Scrutiny Committee are detailed below: 
 
(1) That the Overview and Scrutiny Committee agree to uphold Cabinet’s decision in 

relation to the Dome. 
(2) That it be recommended to Cabinet that the further report requested with regard to 

the Dome (Cabinet Minute 97 (3) refers) contain details of the urgent works and 
financial implications of running the Dome until 1st June 2009. 

 



Cabinet are requested to note the first resolution 2.1(1) and to give consideration to the 
recommendation, 2.1(2) refers. 
 
3.0 Officer Comments on Overview and Scrutiny Recommendation 
 
In relation to recommendation 2 above from Overview and Scrutiny, officers from Cultural 
Services, Financial Services and Property Services will work together (to include liaison with 
Capita Symonds on the Dome Condition Survey), and report back to a further meeting of 
Cabinet on any urgent works and the financial implications of running the Dome until 1st June 
2009. 
 
RELATIONSHIP TO POLICY FRAMEWORK 
 
As per original report to Cabinet 9th December 2008. 
 
CONCLUSION OF IMPACT ASSESSMENT 
(including Diversity, Human Rights, Community Safety, Sustainability and Rural 
Proofing) 
 
As per original report to Cabinet 9th December 2008.  
 
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
If Members agree to the recommendation of the report, then the report back to Cabinet will 
need to cover all relevant operational and financial aspects of the decision to continue 
running the Dome until 1st June 2009.   
 
 
SECTION 151 OFFICER’S COMMENTS 
 
The 151 Officer has been consulted and has no further comments. 
 
 
LEGAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
There are no legal implications arising directly from this report. 
 
 
MONITORING OFFICER’S COMMENTS 
 
The Monitoring Officer has been consulted and has no further comments. 
 
 
BACKGROUND PAPERS 
 
Agenda, report and appendices submitted to 
Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 5th 
January 2009.   

Contact Officer: Liz Bateson 
Telephone: 01524 582047 
E-mail: ebateson@lancaster.gov.uk 
 

 


